MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD May 16, 2010
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 3926, St. Charles, IL  60174-9084
NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING
: Mike O., Steve T., Art C., Jeane M., Bob M., Linda B., Carol M., Diane R., Carol D., Ed M., Ed R., John S., Karol S., Ray R., Vince F., Terri S.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12 Tradition and 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
In the absence of a DCM, Bob M. chaired meeting.

INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s?- None
Visitors?  - None
Anniversaries?-  Carol, 15 years;  Jeanne, 29 years;  Diane, 18 months;  Jamie, 2 years.
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:  Minutes were presented and accepted.  Also sent by email for review.  
DCM:   Position open. 
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:  A new Open AA Beginner’s Meeting, with baby-sitting available, will be at Congregation ETZ CHIAM, 1710 S. Highland Ave, Lombard, on Wednesday at 7:00 pm.  A new meeting for Spanish speakers will be held on Saturday, 5:30 pm at Anona Center East, 125 S. Villa Park, IL. First meeting will be held June 19.  For more information call Antonio S. (Spanish speaker) 331.551.2818 or Mick L. at 708.977.1748.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
TREASURER:  Steve T. reports an opening balance of $1,368.97.  Some $313.20 incoming from groups.  Expenses were $1021.00 primarily to cover cost of directories. Closing balance of $651.17.  Art C. suggests going back to our meetings and reminding members of cost to produce directories and our tradition of being self-supporting.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  Art C. reports an opening balance of $1269.03.  Expenses include $169 to AT&T, rent of $250.  Incoming contributions were some $546, leaving a closing balance of $1369.54 (some $157 “in the black.”  Over the Top award went to the Tuesday Night Open Group.  Help is needed for the Friday 1 -5 pm shift.  A reminder that at least one year of sobriety is suggested, and that a candidate is far along enough in the steps (particularly Step Nine) so that “the Promises” have become a reality in the candidate’s life. Art reports that the AS has taken in about 320 calls since its inception.  Volunteer Bob K. has put an air conditioner into a window, the A/C being donated by Don G.  A new line will be installed to support a larger unit.  Phone bill is down to $169 for two lines and DSL.
CORRECTIONS:  No report. Chair excused absence.
LCM:   No report. Chair excused absence.
TREATMENT:  No report.
WORKSHOP:  Diane R. reports workshop is scheduled for June 26 …”Relationships in Recovery” …Fliers will be produced by Mike D.  Two couples will do the presentation …one couple both in AA …one couple with one in AA and the other in Al Anon.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Vince F. is new PI chair.  Art C. reports open meetings directories are at the printer.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Linda B. reports some 30 members have volunteered to provide transportation for persons unable to get to meetings for various reasons.  The volunteer driver list is coordinated with the Answering Service.  Linda suggests a spreadsheet be produced to every volunteer so they will have access to partners in this service work.
ARCHIVES:  No report.
LITERATURE:  
GRAPEVINE:  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  
CPC:  Jeane M. reports progress on D41 website is progressing. It will include maps for locations of meetings, links to Chicago/International websites, linked to New York site, information on AA literature and .pdfs for pamphlets, information on connections to clergy and professionals, D41 committees, and many other features being developed and tested.  The group thanked Jeane for her “awesome” efforts.
OLD BUSINESS: Art C. read a suggestion regarding attendance at District meetings which was given to him by Walk K. pulled from AA literature.  It is repeated here ….

“It is all AA members’ responsibility to try to remain sober, and to be accountable for their actions. This is especially important for District Board Members as they are examples of giving to others in the AA community.


In the spirit of giving all Board members, upon accepting this responsibility, should attend and actively participate in all Board meetings. When some one is absent there is a lack of continuity in Board planning and activity which involves the group as a whole; this is not acceptable on a continuing basis.


A responsible board member should attend all monthly meetings. In the event this is not possible that member should inform another board member that they cannot attend that month’s meeting, and/or find an alternate capable and willing to represent them at that month’s meeting.


If a Board member is not present or does not find an alternate willing to address all matters concerning their committee for two consecutive months they will be considered on probation (or must, upon returning, demonstrate a willingness to continue in that committee) and if the functions of that committee are not addressed in the month thereafter are eligible for replacement by a vote of the District Board.”

A motion was presented to adopt this passage as a protocol for D41 Board Members and the motion was passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Due to Father’s Day next meeting will be on June 13th, the second Sunday of the month rather than the third.
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 
Minutes submitted by Mike O.
The next meeting will be held Sunday, June 13th …. 1:00 P.M.  

